
 
 

DIARY DATES 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is hard to believe we are nearly at the end of our first half term. I know there are many children and parents who will welcome the break at the end of next week, 
but we still wonder where the time has gone. So much has already happened in the space of six weeks.  

The Busy Bees children are firmly established members of the school community. They have amazed us with their absolutely fantastic skills at setlling into school and 
the routines that come with school life. They are polite, smiley, happy and, I must say, a delightful class who are also excellent at tidying up – just in case you want to 
use this last part when their bedrooms need tidying over the half term break!  

And as for the Years 1 and 2 children; you all make us proud with the way you have helped the Busy Bees, risen to new challenges and embraced each new aspect of 
learning in your new classes. Parents/Carers I hope you enjoy hearing about your child[ren’s] progress in your parent consultations next week. 

Tues 17 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 
Thurs 19 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 
Mon 30 Oct Flu Vaccines for Rec—Year 2 children with parental consent 
w/c 6 Nov St Peter’s Book Week   ** NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS ** 
Fri 10 Nov Dressing Up day for Book Week—Book characters related to “Hope” 

ISSUE NO. 6 :   13 Oct 2023 

❑  THINGS TO CHECK THIS WEEK: 

❑ Appointment for Parent Evening  

❑ ‘Lost’ School books returned 

❑ Full PE Kit in school at all times 
❑ Named wellies in school 
❑ All items of uniform, coats, etc clearly named 

PARENT TEACHER CONSULTATIONS: 
TUES 17 & THURS 19 OCT 

A reminder that we have our Parent Teacher 
Consultations next week. The meetings will take 
place in the classrooms. Please check carefully 
for your allocated appointment slot and ensure 
that you arrive in plenty of time as we may not 
be able to accommodate you if you are late for 
your appointment. You are able to have a quick 
look at your child[ren]’s books before/after the 
appointment if you wish. Please remember that 
the appointments are 10 minutes and we do 
need to be quite strict about this. Any overruns, 
however small, can have a significant knock on 
effect for later appointments. Many parents 
may be trying to accommodate second  
appointments, either in different classes or even  
different schools so your 
consideration is greatly 
appreciated. If you wish to 
discuss any individual 
matlers further please 
make an appointment with 
the class teacher for a 
mutually convenient time.  

I have seen many kind gestures and acts this week, which make us all so proud 
of the children and I wanted to highlight this. So many of the  
children are thoughtful and caring and this is wonderful to see. I want to give a 
special mention to Arthur this week, who I have given a kindness award to, for 
his unassuming acts of kindness in the classroom and around school. Well 
done Arthur. 

Kindness can mean different things to different people. It might be shown 
through empathy, acceptance, kind gestures, thoughtfulness, the  
possibilities are entirely up to you. Kindness might look like being helpful or 
showing empathy. It may mean doing nice things without expecting nice 
things in return.  

Kindness is a movement. Has someone ever done something kind to you and 
all you wanted to do after was pay it forward? That’s because kindness is a 

chain reaction. It’s a wave that keeps rolling, and all it needs is one person to start it. One small kind act can 
cause a ripple effect that impacts an entire community. If we are all focused on being kind, we are creating a 
movement of change.  

 KINDNESS   

A PRAYER FOR PEACE IN THE MIDDLE EAST   
 

O God of all justice and peace  

we cry out to you in the midst of the pain and trauma of violence and fear which prevails in the Holy Land  

Be with those who need you in these days of suffering;  

we pray for people of all faiths - Jews, Muslims and Christians and for all people of the land.  

While we pray to you, O Lord, for an end to violence and the establishment of peace,  

we also call for you to bring justice and equity to the peoples.  

Guide us into your kingdom where all people are treated with dignity and honour as your children  

for to all of us you are our Heavenly Father. In Jesus’ name we pray.  
This prayer was written by The Very Revd Canon Richard Swell, Dean of St George's College Jerusalem.  

LITTLE BOXES OF KINDNESS AND HOPE 
On a similar note, we have been thinking about other ways we can show kindness. As a school,  
we learned about the work of the ‘Link To Hope’ charity who organise an annual ‘shoebox’  
collection to send gifts to families in need. This charity offers help to people of all backgrounds  
regardless of race, colour or creed and with no qualifying criteria other than that they are poor  
and marginalised.  I realise that at times it may seem there are a lot of demands on your purse strings, and I do 
appreciate this can be tricky, but we would like to ask the children to fill a shoebox (either virtually or physically) 
for a family—not just a child—if they can and we will send it to the Link To Hope charity for distribution. You can 
either donate on line or make up a shoebox which will be sent to the poorest people in Ukraine, Moldova, Bulgaria 
and Romania. Unlike some other shoebox appeals, this scheme collects boxes (or makes up the boxes from your 
donations) for entire families and the elderly, so nobody is left out. Link to Hope is a smaller charity that is  
established enough to have personal relationships with the individuals in Eastern Europe who work hard delivering 
the boxes to families. This can be a fun way to get the children thinking about the wonderful things we take for 
granted such as soap and toothpaste (although I’m not sure all children think these things are great!) when  
collecting items for the box. You can either do this on-line or fill a shoe box with all sorts of useful and/or exciting 
treasures. A leaflet will be in the children’s book bags which tell you everything you need to know and do.  

 CAN YOU SPARE SOME TIME AND GIVE US SOME HELP?  
 We have a number of small jobs, and some events coming up, that we would really love some help with : 
• Can you be an advocate for St Peter’s School? We are looking for some parent volunteers who would like to support our Year 2 pupils showing prospective parents around our  

beautiful school on Open mornings and evenings. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to show off our amazing school, ensuring we attract lots of potential children into our 
reception class for the following year.  

• Do we have any handy people who could help us clear up the school grounds, move some slightly heavier objects and do some simple DIY? 

• Are you able to spare 15-30 minutes at the start or end of the day during book week to help set up and run the Book Fair?  
 
Please speak to me or email the school office and I can then talk you through these roles, dates/times and what is involved. I promise it is 
nothing too taxing but would be really appreciated. Thank you so much in advance. 

http://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk
https://linktohope.co.uk/


 

 

 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

CLASS NEWS 

Have a really lovely weekend  
 

God bless,   Lenia Greenaway 

 
Dear Father God, 
 

Thank you for the seasons we can count on, find routine 
in, and that will never cease while the earth remains.  

As we enter into autumn, when the cooler winds  
drift in and the days grow shorter,  
draw us closer to you.  
Let us feel your warm and loving presence. 

BUSY BEES 

This week our Busy Bees have been exploring Autumn and the 
changes that happen at this time of year. We linked this topic to 
learning about our 5 senses. We went on an observational walk, 
did a smell prediction activity, went on a listening walk and used 
our hands to explore different natural textures like leaves, bark 
and even corn. We have learned about the life cycle of corn, 
explored the plant and made popcorn in the classroom. In Maths 
we explored the language "more and fewer" and the children 
investigated different groups to understand which ones had 
more or fewer objects. The children will be taking their folders 
home today with homework, reading diaries and a book. Please 
read the instruction letler carefully.   

 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

22 37 31 

Well 
done 

LADYBIRDS 

Ladybirds have had a good week. We have 
been looking at the book ‘Laura’s Star’ by 
Klaus Baumgart in English and writing  
stories based on what we would do if we 
found a star: What would we show it? What 
would we do? In Maths we have continued 
our number bonds work—we are doing very 
well with these. In RE we have continued to 
learn how Christians believe God created 
the world and we have made some posters 
showing this. 

DRAGONFLIES 

Dragonflies have had a good week. We have continued  
Paddington-based learning where we have put ourselves in his 
shoes and writlen diary entry entries in character. We have 
investigated emotions and how to describe these in writlen 
forms. In Maths we have been looking at using partitioning  
numbers to help us with addition problems. We have also had a 
focus on end of half term assessment. In Science we observed 
our egg experiment and recorded any changes we could identify. 
We noticed that the egg in water has stayed the same, the apple 
juice egg has changed colour and the one in cola has completely 
disintegrated! Next week we 
will be writing up our results 
and deciding what this tells 
us to draw a conclusion. In 
RE we are looking at the true 
meaning of the Lord’s prayer. 
This week we have been 
creating ephemeral art to 
represent the first 5 lines of 
the prayer. 

HOMEWORK 

Busy Bees:   Details in book bags 

Ladybirds:    Number Bonds 

Dragonflies: Purple Mash activities  

Sunday 15 October 
11am    All Age Worship  
4.30pm   Café Service @ St Mary’s Church, Oxted      
6.30pm   Holy Communion 
 
 

Diary Dates:  
 

Sat 14 Oct  Christmas Fair in The_Space in Oxted Community Hall 
Thurs 2 Nov 8pm Parish Ales at The Wheatsheaf Old Oxted 
Sun 5 Nov  Memorial Service at St Mary’s Church  
Sat 25 Nov Trivia Quiz evening at Oxted Community Hall  

 

Phone: 01883 714263 
Email:stmaryoxted.stpetertandridge@gmail.com  

https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/
St_Peters_Church.aspx 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously. If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in 
confidence to our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and 

Mrs Vaquinhas.  

If you feel you have not had a satisfactory response from us to any child protection issue, please phone the contact centre on:                                 
 

           Tel: 0300 200 1006 

 

SURREY HIGHWAYS INFORMATION 
We have been given advanced notice of planned road 
closures on Tandridge Lane. Resurfacing works are scheduled 
to take place for 9 days from 25 October resulting in road 
closure between 8am and 5pm.  
Diversions will be in place. 
 

This may impact the school run for the first few days 
after half term. 

ST PETER’S CHURCH, TANDRIDGE 

LOOKING AHEAD: BOOK WEEK 
Taking a litlle look ahead to the second 
half of the autumn term, we will be 
having Book Week in the second week 
after we come back (w/c 6 November). 
For our new parents, who may not 
know, the children are able to dress up 
on the final Friday of Book Week as a 
book character that relates to the 
week’s theme. I know that many  
parents are keen to know the theme 
for this as soon as possible, as they like 
to be prepared so, heads up... this year 
our theme will be “Hope”. A letler with 
more details will be sent out next week. 

School 

Parents/Carers -  

The children are regularly  
taking part in outdoor  
activities to support and  
expand their learning.  

These activities 
will take place in 
ALL weathers 
(within reason!) 
so please ensure 
your child has a 
suitable coat 
(weatherproof 
with a hood and 
that can survive 
getting dirty) and 
wellies in school 
EVERY day.   

mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/St_Peters_Church.aspx
https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/St_Peters_Church.aspx


A FANTASTIC WAY TO START THE HALF TERM HOLIDAY! 

“Hoops, there it is!” 

London Lions vs Surrey Scorchers 
St. Peter’s is delighted to have been offered an amazing opportunity to see the London 
Lions basketball team take on the Surrey Scorchers at the iconic Copper Box Arena in 
the Olympic Park!  
 
Taking place on Sunday 22 October at 16:30, students and families can enjoy the game 
without worrying about getting up for school the next morning as it’s half term! 
 
Tickets are £10 each with all proceeds going to St Peter’s School! 
 
We’re against the clock, here’s THE BUZZER BEATER…  As the end of term is nearly 
upon us we need to be quick to arrange and distribute the tickets before the holidays. 
Please email friends@stpetersinfant.org 

With the number of tickets you require and send the relevant payment to the friends 
account: Friends of St Peter’s C of E School, a/c 63275183, sort code 20-76-55 
(reference bball + surname) by 10am on Monday 16 October. 

This was an incredibly fun event last term with fantastic feedback from all who  
attended of all ages (even the really little ones!). Please feel free to share with friends 
and family. 

 

We call that a SLAM DUNK! 

TANDRIDGE FAMILY CENTRE 
  
Information regarding our family support service and groups/courses available at 
Tandridge Family Centre can be viewed on the new Barnardo’s Surrey Family Centres 
website, together with a timetable and online referral form. 

  
htlps://www.barnardosfamilycentressurrey.org.uk/ 
 

The Family Centre offers a variety of courses providing support 
with all aspects of family life as well as sessions for families with 
children with special educational needs and disabilities. 
 

Parents can SELF REFER for any of the parenting programmes which include  

 
- Parenting Puzzle 
- Talking Teens (suitable for parents of children in Year 5 and up)  
- Who’s In Charge. 

  

If you have any questions or would like further information, please email:  

TandridgeFamilyCentre@barnardos.org.uk. 

mailto:friends@stpetersinfant.org
https://www.barnardosfamilycentressurrey.org.uk/
mailto:TandridgeFamilyCentre@barnardos.org.uk



